OXFORDSHIRE
COUNTY COUNCIL

leference: SM1712604 Communities
County Hall
New Road
Oxford
OX1 1ND

The Occupier
Bill Cotton

Director for Environment and
Place

13" May 2022

Dear Occupier

Re: Souldern Farm Lane, Fritwell — Carriageway Resurfacing

I am writing to inform you that Oxfordshire County Council will be undertaking carriageway
maintenance and resurfacing work to Souldern Farm Lane in Fritwell between the access to
Lower Souldern Grounds Farm and the junction with Souldern Road near Inkerman Cottage.

The works are programmed to start on Monday 20™ June 2022 and are expected to last for
three consecutive days, finishing on Wednesday 22" June, subject to any bad weather
conditions or unforeseen circumstances during construction.

Works will include ironwork adjustments and the resurfacing of the existing carriageway,
following which all existing and legal road markings and lines will be reinstated.

Traffic Management

To keep noise disruption to a minimum at night, the works will be carried out under three
consecutive daytime full road closures from 0700-1900hrs. Souldern Farm Lane will be fully
reopened outside of these hours. A fully signed diversion route will be put in place for the
works duration.

A No Waiting enforcement comes into operation whilst works are undertaken along Souldern
Farm Lane. It would be appreciated if all vehicles could avoid parking on the carriageway for
the duration of the works, as this will impede the resurfacing and could delay any works.

Access to properties along Souldern Farm Lane will be affected by the works and restricted
between the hours of 0700-1900, although we will endeavour to accommodate individual
specific requirements in an emergency. We apologise unreservedly for any inconvenience
this may cause.
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Pedestrians and cyclists will be escorted or directed past the works by the team on site.
However, there may be delays due to the nature of work.

Keeping You Informed

If you think the works will cause you any particular problems with access or deliveries or
require further information, then please telephone, or email the appropriate contact below
and we will be happy to answer any queries that you may have.

Office Contact
Please use in advance of the works
regarding any issues raised in this letter

Site Contact
Please use during the works

Nick Watson

Technical Officer

Highway Maintenance, Cherwell
Area Operations (North)
Oxfordshire County Council
0345 310 1111

Highway.Enquiries@Oxfordshire.gov.uk

Stuart Bowler

Works Manager (Schemes)

Oxfordshire County Council

0345 310 1111
Highway.Enquiries@Oxfordshire.gov.uk

Finally, we wish to apologise in advance for any disruption or inconvenience that these
works may cause. Our intention is to provide you with a better road surface as safely and

as quickly as possible.

Yours faithfully
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Nick Watson

Technical Officer - Highway Maintenance (Cherwell)

Area Operations (North)




